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Mr. Michael Anguttutauruq,
M.L.A.
Gjoa Haven, NWT 
Dear Michael:
We are writing this letter to ask you to tell the Government how unhappy 
we are with the planning for the new school building that is coming here 
next summer.
First, we think that the Government is breaking their own rules by not 
talking with us about a new school. All of a sudden, without any consult­
ation we see the final plans. The Government should understand that we 
want to make decisions that affect schooling here. One of those decisions 
is on what kind of building we need. The Government must not say on one 
hand that they want LEA's to be involved in Education and then on the other 
hand ignore us when it suits them. We understand that the school plans are 
for the same school to be built in several settlements. This is a cost 
saving plan but does not help solve the needs of each individual settlement.

We here in Gjoa Haven want the present school to be finished first. The 
open area classrooms have never been closed in as was promised in the past. 
We have 13 students with hearing aids and 15-20 others with poor hearing.
It is very hard for them and others to learn when there are five classes 
sharing the open space.
We do not like the idea of a separate school for the little kids. For a 
few years until a gym gets added they will have to run between the two 
buildings after they have sweated-this may lead to colds and other illness. 
There will be no Home Economics room in the new plans. The little kids 
use the Home Ec. room in the present school a lot. This would mean more 
running back and forth.
The new plans have only one urinal ifi the boys' washroom for eight class 
rooms. We have problems already in the present school with crowded wash 
rooms and have to let the little kids go to recess early so that they have 
room in the washrooms.
Another thing that we don't like is by having a separate building there 
are two more offices and another staffroom planned. This is a waste of 
money. We only have one Principal and a half-time Secretary. Why do we 
need more office space?
We are very unhappy with the plans to add a small gym to a new school. We 
already have a small gym with no spectator space, no stage, no public 
washrooms. We certainly don't want another gym just like it. Instead of
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two small gyms, why can't we have our present gym added onto to make it 
useful for visiting sports tournaments, Christmas concerts etc.? We have 
many tournaments in our gym with athletes from Spence Bay and other places. 
There never is any room for people to go and watch, they have to crowd 
along the sides of the lines and it is dangerous.
If the present gym is added onto and then the eight classrooms added onto 
the end of that, we would have what we want-one school with a gym, Home 
Ec room and Shop in the middle of the sixteen classrooms. New washrooms 
could be built that would be used by the evening gym groups and the classes 
in the daytime.
We do not like the plans that the Government has sent here. We do not 
like being forced to accept something that we have had no say in.
Thank you for telling the Government our concerns about this planned new 
school. If what we hear is correct and this school is arriving in the 
summer of 1987, we do not have much time to have our concerns heard. We 
hope that the Government will listen to us before giving us a building we 
are not happy with.

Yours truly,
PJ

Jimmy Qirqut, Chairman 
Community Education Society 
Gjoa Haven
c.c. Tom Stewart

Superintendent of Education 
Cambridge Bay
Dennis Lyall, Chairman
Kitikmeot Regional Education Council
Spence Bay
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October 3, 1986

Mr. Michael Anguttutauruq,
M.L.A.
Gjoa Haven, NWT 

Dear Michael:

We are writing this letter to ask you to tell the Government how unhappy 
we are with the planning for the new school building that is coming here 
next summer.

First, we think that the Government is breaking their own rules by not 
talking with us about a new school. All of a sudden, without any consult­
ation we see the final plans. The Government should understand that we 
want to make decisions that affect schooling here. One of those decisions 
is on what kind of building we need. The Government must not say on one 
hand that they want LEA's to be involved in Education and then on the other 
hand ignore us when it suits them. We understand that the school plans are 
for the same school to be built in several settlements. This is a cost 
saving plan but does not help solve the needs of each individual settlement.

We here in Gjoa Haven want the present school to be finished first. The 
open area classrooms have never been closed in as was promised in the past. 
We have 13 students with hearing aids and 15-?0 others with poor hearing.
It is very hard for them and others to learn when there are five classes 
sharing the open space.

We do not like the idea of a separate school for the little kids. For a 
few years until a gym gets added they will have to run between the two 
buildings after they have sweated-this may lead to colds and other illness. 
There will be no Home Economics room in the new plans. The little kids 
use the Home Ec. room in the present school a lot. This would mean more 
running back and forth.
The new plans have only one urinal ift the boys' washroom for eight class 
rooms. We have problems already in the present school with crowded wash 
rooms and have to let the little kids go to recess early so that they have 
room in the washrooms.

Another thing that we don't like is by having a separate building there 
are two more offices and another staffroom planned. This is a waste of 
money. We only have one Principal and a half-time Secretary. Why do we 
need more office space?

We are very unhappy with the plans to add a small gym to a new school. We 
already have a small gym with no spectator space, no stage, no public 
washrooms. We certainly don't want another gym just like it. Instead of
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two small gyms, why can't we have our present gym added onto to make it 
useful for visiting sports tournaments, Christmas concerts etc.? We have 
many tournaments in our gym with athletes from Spence Bay and other places. 
There never is any room for people to go and watch, they have to crowd 
along the sides of the lines and it is dangerous.

If the present gym is added onto and then the eight classrooms added onto 
the end of that, we would have what we want-one school with a gym, Home 
Ec room and Shop in the middle of the sixteen classrooms. New washrooms 
could be built that would be used by the evening gym groups and the classes 
in the daytime.

We do not like the plans that the Government has sent here. We do not 
like being forced to accept something that we have had no say in.

Thank you for telling the Government our concerns about this planned new 
school. If what we hear is correct and this school is arriving in the 
summer of 1987, we do not have much time to have our concerns heard. We 
hope that the Government will listen to us before giving us a building we 
are not happy with.

Yours truly,

Jimmy Oirqut, Chairman 
Community Education Society 
Gjoa Haven

c .c. Tom Stewart
Superintendent of Education 
Cambridge Bay

Dennis Lyall, Chairman
Kitikmeot Regional Education Council
Spence Bay


